
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

Capital Projects Advisory Review Board 
Project Review Committee 

 
 
 
 
August 3, 2020 
 
 
Ms. Rebecca Keith, Chair 
Capital Projects Advisory Review Board 
 
RE: Nomination of Curt Gimmestad for the Project Review Committee’s  
 Owner – Public Hospitals Position 
 
Dear Chair Keith: 
 
The Project Review Committee (PRC) unanimously recommends Curt Gimmestad to fill the 
PRC Owner – Public Hospitals position, which has been vacant since July 2017.  Six different 
Hospital Districts have applied to the PRC for project approval or alternative public works 
certification since the position became vacant.  No employee or other Hospital Districts 
representative has volunteered or been nominated since the position became vacant.   
 
Mr. Gimmestad has a long-standing involvement with both CPARB and the PRC, has completed 
numerous Alternative Public Works projects, and has taught the AGC GC/CM class for many 
years.  He has offered to conduct outreach to Hospital Districts, and defer to a suitable candidate 
when one becomes available.   
 
We appreciate your consideration of this matter and encourage the Board to appoint Mr. 
Gimmestad to this position. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Edward J. Peters, Chair 
CPARB Project Review Committee 
  and 
Capital Projects Director 
Edmonds School District 
 
CC: Curt Gimmestad 

Mike Shinn, PRC Vice Chair 
PRC Correspondence Files 


